Minute of Kincorth/Leggart Community Council meeting held on Monday 9thth October 2017 at Our Lady of Aberdeen RC, Church, Cairngorm Drive, Aberdeen.
Present : Graham Bennett Chairman, Father G Hutcheon Planning Officer, Iris Bennett Licensing Officer, Gary Mitchell, Alan Chalmers, Joyce Leslie, Councillor Philip Sellar, Councillor Alex Nicoll and  Sergeant Sam Harris Police Scotland.
Apologies for absence were received from: William Cowie Treasurer, Catherine Cowie Secretary, Daniel Cowie and Councillor S Flynn.
Minute of previous meeting
The minute of the meeting were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.
Police Report
Sergeant Harris reported on figures from Beginning August to Present date.
He reported that local youths had been identified for the incident at Spar.
There had been a house break in, some youths had been charged but the case was still ongoing.
Another house had been broken into on Great Southern Road, a theft was reported from a car in Caisdykes where tools were stolen (there were ongoing positive enquiries)
There had been a spike in vandalism involving local youths.
Windows at Kincorth Academy had been damaged but there is a positive line of enquirie ongoing.
The Dutch school had also been vandalised, also positive line of enquiries ongoing.
A sexual offence had been reported, but a man had been charged in regard to this.
Gary had been involved in an incident on Corthian Crescent, CID have enquiries ongoing. 
The Sergeant felt that there were not so many youths hanging around the shops, and suggested the CCTV may be part of this. 
As the dark nights arrive this sometimes brings out the mischief makers!
The Sergeant was advised re traffic offences, the crossing on Provost Watt Drive and the roads around the school being used as a (rat run!)
The officer suggested a manikin in a high visible vest to slow drivers down approaching both schools.
If there are any issues between meetings we were advised we could use sam.harris@scotland.p.police.uk (sorry not full address as cannot read writing!)
Matters Arising
Skate Park/Play Park Update
No update still waiting fixing of the safety matting. No luck with applications for funding for the chute.
South of the River Update/Incinerator
A meeting was held was held with the 8 elected members South of the River on Friday 22nd September. This on the whole was felt to be productive with members listening and taking on board the concerns of the 4 community councils. On the suggestion of Stephen Flynn we have agreed to have another meeting to update everyone after the opening of the AWPR to see if there is any improvement seen in the traffic experienced on Wellington Road. This was mostly a productive meeting although one member was extremely objectionable. 

Car parking cost the secretary £ 5.00 which has been submitted for payment along with the receipt.

Noticeboard

Updates have been made to the noticeboard.

We are still awaiting a new list of members to put up in the noticeboard showing all the new City Councillors. Catherine has asked Stephen if he can obtain one for us.

ASDA 

Unfortunately our bid for funding for the homework club was unsuccessful as it was perceived as not benefiting the whole community. Funding will continue to be sought from elsewhere.

New Lochside Academy

Catherine attended a meeting at Torry Academy of the 6 local primaries in the ASG catchment. Unfortunately the information being given at these seems to differ from meeting to meeting. When asked specifically if a meeting had been organised to include all parents, pupils and community councils as suggested by Councillor Flynn at the walkabout in Cove we were told this was not on the cards. The safe route to school questions could not be answered as this is a roads issue. It was asked why roads were not present at this meeting and apparently they had not been invited. I asked if it were possible for an open meeting to be held so that everyone could be given the same presentation and everyone would have an opportunity to raise issues of concern be them for the roads , the schools or anything else. I was assured this would be looked at. (Minute available from meeting)
The meeting scheduled for Monday 2nd October at Torry Academy for the Community Councillors has been rescheduled. She has asked for another date as these clashes with our CC meeting. 

With regard to the “safe route to school” I am still concerned for the safety of our young people going to/from the new academy and would be happy to walk the journey from Lochside down to Leggart with any elected member. (Especially since our concerns about pupils from this area) don not seem to be getting through to Council officials.

Transport Group

This group met on Wednesday, no one attended but the minutes from previous meeting is available.

Lego Club

We are still awaiting the money to be transferred into our account. We have secured a discount from an independent toy shop and will purchase once funds available. 

Christmas Light Switch On 

Sunday 3rd December at 5.00pm

Date and time confirmed with Scotia. Funding has been requested to host the party. Miss Leslie advised she has communicated with both schools re the competition; and posters to be collected prior to our November meeting. 

First Aid Training 

Joyce, Alan, William and Catherine attended the first aid training on the 30th September , we were advised at the meeting that the training was very worthwhile. Further dates are available for these get in touch with Karen Finch direct if interested. 

Correspondence

Polish Association Aberdeen invitation – this event had passed.

Temporary Traffic orders – list read out to attendees 

Planning 

Father George reported that 1 planning application had been made in our area for an industrial unit in the Wellington Industrial Estate.

Treasurers Report 

In Billy’s absence there is £1340.07 of which £5.00 has to be taken off for car parking and erection /dismantling of lights for this year. 

Licensing 

Iris reported that she had been unable to attend the training, so nothing to report. 

Reports

Community Council Forum was held on Monday 2nd October, which was not attended. 

City Council Master plan, minutes passed round to attendees. 

AOCB 

Graham and Gary brought up the possibility of charges being made to uplifting recycling bins; Councillor Nicol advised that he was not aware of any charges.

Councillor Sellar advised that it was discussed in a meeting with Douglas Lumsden on Tuesday night, and he will update us at next meeting. 
It was discussed if charges were to be initiated, this would encourage “fly tipping”!

Father George commented if there was a plan to charge this would be deceitful. 

Alan brought up the security of the buildings in Tollohill Square, being left unlocked all night. 

Gary asked Councillor Nicoll for an update on cutting back the trees where he was attacked. Alex advised he was attending a further meeting on Thursday where this would be discussed. We will await further details. 
Gary brought up the paths leading to Abbotswell Primary school from Faulds Gate. He advised that the paths  require weeding as very slippy, also there is a light out at the bottom of the path. 

Graham thanked everyone for attending.

Next meeting on 13th November (when judging of posters will be done)

